Fairgrove Township

Minutes of January 16, 2017

The January meeting of Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on January 16, 2017 at 7:35 pm. Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Katie Gebhardt. Sexton Doug Foster was also present. 

Several visitors were presents; including David Hollander from Atwell and Township resident Corey Guza. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve December minutes as presented. Passed.

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve the January meeting agenda as presented. Passed.

Comments from Public: Corey Guza of Fairgrove Township expressed concern on some wind turbine issues, lighting on the turbines and the clunking of the motor. Both of these issues Nextera maybe addressing already. 

McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to close public comment. Passed.

Supervisor’s Report

· ITC Interconnect – Only needs zoning permit, no special use permit needed. Supervisor Aeder asked that project be shielded or blocked by trees or shrubs. Will ensure that this is done. 

· Road Commission – Two project bridges where the Township will be responsible for $2,000 on each project. Merry Rd and Dutcher Rd, and Ringle Rd over the Allen Drain. Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve signing of the agreement. Passed.

· Contract from Wilkinson for Brine Work. $1,440 per application. If the Township prepays by February 28, 2017 the cost is $2,520 for two applications. If the Township prepays by March 1, 2017 the cost is $2,700 for two applications. Third application would be as requested. Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to agree to two applications with a February 28, 2017 Prepay of $2,520. Approved. 

· Announcements – Public Notice that Akron Township will be having a Zoning Meeting, and Juniata Township will be reviewing their Master Plan. 

Unfinished Business

· Akron trash pick-up reimbursement – Jim with Akron – Credit of $59.20 per household, then will bill Fairgrove Township for those residents. Mike will leave paperwork with Keith Aeder. 

New Business 

· Publishing Draft Minutes – Fairgrove exceeds the $83 million taxable value limit. Synopsis or full minutes must be published in local circulating paper within 21 days of meeting. McQuillan moved and Aeder supported publishing draft minutes in Cass City Chronical beginning in January. Passed 

· Insurance – adding loss of salary/fringe benefit coverage to the Township insurance policy was discussed. McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported adding $50,000/$100,000 in coverage for $112 annual premium increase to insurance. Passed
· McQuillan inquired if decommission agreement with Nextera was up to date. Wanted to ensure bonding would cover this. Dave Hollander the Nextera representative present will check into this. 

Sexton -

· Two burials: 1 cremation, 1 burial. 

· Kirks Supply will cosign sale of Country Clipper mower for 10% commission, which is discounted down from the normal 15% to 20%. 

· Aeder moved and Hadeway supported allowing Kirks Supply to sell at 10% commission. Passed

· Kabota Tractor to get serviced this March. 

· Will be getting estimate on Torro mower for cemetery to replace Country Clipper. 

· Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to accept Sexton report as presented. Passed. 
Financial Report – 

· Bank error corrected from .79 to $50.79, all adjustments made on reports. 

· Check to Road Commission still has not cleared. Waiting on confirmation that check was received, issued on September 19, 2016.

· High tax account balance due to funds not yet distributed to other parties. 

· Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve Financial Statements as presented. Passed.

Bills – 

Bills were presented and checks written. See attached list.

· Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve bills as presented. Passed.

Board Comments – 

· Hadeway suggested meeting with Nextera at least once a year. 
Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn meeting. Passed

Meeting Adjourned 1/16/2017 at 9:00 pm

Next Meeting will be February 20, 2016 7:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted

____________________________

Katie N. Gebhardt

Fairgrove Township Clerk

